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BY COURIER 
 
December 11, 2015 
 
Mr. David Richmond 
Manager, Electricity Facilities and Infrastructure 
Ontario Energy Board 
Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street 
P.O. Box 2319 
Toronto, ON. 
M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Mr. Richmond: 
 
EB-2013-0053 – Hydro One Networks' Section 92 Guelph Area Transmission Refurbishment – 
Project Status Update 

 
The Ontario Energy Board’s Decision and Order, dated September 26, 2013, approved Hydro One 
Networks Inc.’s (“Hydro One’s”) Leave to Construct Application for the Guelph Area Transmission 
Reinforcement (“GATR”) Project. Appendix A, Section 1.6 of that Decision and Order requires that 
Hydro One Networks Inc. advise the Board of any material change in the Project.   
 
At the time of s. 92 approval, the GATR Project was expected to have an in-service date of December 
2015.  Due to some unforeseen delays in the delivery of certain equipment and conflicting outages 
required to install protection equipment, the Hydro One in-service date for this Project has been delayed 
until mid-2016.  Hydro One does not expect that this delay will cause any significant increase in the cost 
of the Project.  
 

Sincerely, 
 

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY JOANNE RICHARDSON 

 

Joanne Richardson 


